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HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

Thursday, January 19, 2023, at 6:00 PM
275 West Main Street

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Damon Bahr

OTHERS PRESENT: Community Services Director John Bradley, Museum Curator Annette Bott,
Mayor Dan Olson

WELCOME
INVOCATION/INSPIRATIONAL THOUGHT

1. Mayor Olson gave the invocation.

2. Community Services Director John Bradley led the board members in the Pledge of Allegiance.
MEETING MINUTES

2. Unable to approve the 10-20-2022 Minutes, will approve them in the next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS
3. City Hall Time Capsule-50 Year

e Community Services Director John Bradley showed the board members some of the books
they want to put in the time capsule. He also went over some of the ideas that Board
Member Ron Jones had for putting in the time capsule.

e Community Services Director John Bradley and Board Member Damon Bahr discussed
different items that could be put in the time capsule.

4. Old Junior High Status

e Mayor Dan Olson gave the board members an update on all the projects he has been
working on.

¢ Mayor Dan Olson gave the board members an update on the status of the old Junior High.
He talked about the conversations he’s had with board chair Ron Jones. He talked about
looking at the long-term picture and using money and resources to restore the museum.

e Annette Bott shared her thoughts about the museum being a priority for resources. She
talked about saving the Old Junior High historic plaque and saving the Santaquin Jr high
letters on the building.

e Mayor Dan Olson talked about how he will have more time to dedicate time to dedicate to
restoring the museum and talked about gathering the history of the old Junior High.

e They discussed the process of getting a piece of the historic pipeline to be on display at the
museum.

e Mayor Dan Olson talked about how there will be a wall in the new city building that will be
available for a mural.

5. CLG Grant Opportunity

e The board members put together a list of what projects are likely to get approved for the
CLG grant. They talked about using the grant money for a national register nomination.

e Community Services Director John Bradley gave an update on a meeting they had with
Cory Jensen about the pros and cons of putting a building/ house on the national register.



o Community Services Director John Bradley talked about the potential of creating a future
historic homes booklet with the money.

¢ Damon Bahr talked about how he is interested in pursuing grant money for educational
purposes, such as docents, auditory tour, or 3D imaging.

6. City Newsletter

s Community Services Director John talked about waiting until the pipeline exhibit is closer to
being finished before writing an article in the city newsletter. Annette Bott talked about
finding more information about the pipeline.

¢ Board Member Damon Bahr talked about giving a summary of what the historical
preservation board is doing to help the city.

7. Historic Pipeline

o The board members discussed what the Historic Pipeline exhibit will look like. They will
have marbles to show how the water flowed through the pipeline.

8. Future Historic Homes Booklet

e Community Services Director John Bradley talked about keeping a future historic homes
booklet in mind.

COMMITTEE MEMBER UPDATES, QUESTIONS, RECOMMENDATIONS
NEXT MEETING
9. Thursday, April 20th at 6:00pm
ADJOURNMENT
10. Damon Bahr made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

ATTEST:




